Submitted via Email

November 20, 2018

Randy Moore, Regional Forester
USDA Forest Service
Attn: El Dorado National Forest Over-Snow Vehicle Use Designation Project

objections-pacificsouthwest-regional-office @fs.fed.us

Eldorado National Forest Over-Snow Vehicle Use Designation

Kirkwood Mountain Resort (“Kirkwood”), submits the following objection on the Draft Record of
Decision, Eldorado National Forest Over-Snow Vehicle (OSV) Use Designation Project.

As noted in our comment letter to the Draft Environmental Impact Statement dated July 20, 2018, our
primary concerns remain the same. In looking at the Alternative 5 map it appears that the Pacific OSV
Area encompasses land currently covered by the Kirkwood Alpine and Nordic Special use permit area.
The Eldorado National Forest has authorized the development and operation of a winter sports facility
under a 40 year TermSpecial Use Permit. This includes both the Kirkwood downbhill ski resort area and
the Nordic Area and the cross-country trail system.

Our concern is the interface between snowmobilers and Nordic skiers and snowshoers on the Schneider
Cow Camp Road and Outpost and Juniper Ski Trails, all of which are located in our special use permit and
are identified approved for snowmobiles in the Alternative 5, Pacific OSV area. If public OSV use occurs
within Kirkwood permit boundary there are obvious safety issues and additionally such use would
violate the terms of our permit. We therefore request that the Kirkwood Special Use Permit Area be
formally excluded from the OSV Use Designation Project.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

T

Tom Fortune,
VP and General Manager

P.O.Box 1
Kirkwood, CA 95646
www.kirkwood.com




From: Brown, Nevia -FS on behalf of ES-objections-pacificsouthwest-regional-office

To: Marsolais, Jennifer - FS

Cc: Hennessy, MaryBeth -FS

Subject: FW: Eldorado National Forest Over-Snow Vehicle Use Designation Project
Date: Monday, November 26, 2018 9:22:11 AM
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From: Tom Fortune [mailto:TFortune@vailresorts.com]

Sent: Saturday, November 24, 2018 3:41 PM

To: FS-objections-pacificsouthwest-regional-office <objections-pacificsouthwest-regional-
office@fs.fed.us>

Subject: Eldorado National Forest Over-Snow Vehicle Use Designation Project

Good Afternoon,
Please the attached letter regarding the OSV Draft Decision.

Sincerely,

Tom Fortune

Vice President and General Manager
| P: 209.258.7202

KIRKWoOD C: 775-450-0988

Kirkwood Mountain Resort | Vail Resorts, Inc.

PO Box 1, Kirkwood, CA 95646

Kirkwood.com

“Make the Mountain Proud”

The information contained in this message is confidential and intended only for the use of the
individual or entity named above, and may be privileged. Any unauthorized review, use,
disclosure, or distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please reply to
the sender immediately, stating that you have received the message in error, then please delete
this e-mail. Thank you.
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